4. Status of implementation of the Protocol on Water and Health

a) Statements by Parties, Signatories and other observers

Statement by Norway:

Thank you Mr. Chair,

First of all, I would like to thank the Romanian government for their hospitality arranging this meeting, and the work you have done as the chair country of the Protocol. I will also take the opportunity to thank all of you for electing Norway as the chair country for the next three years. We are looking forward to your cooperation in improving water- and sanitation in Europe!

There is nothing so important in our daily life than access to safe and clean water. Water is a basic human need. A lack of continuous access to safe water and sufficient sanitation are a major cause of mortality and morbidity, especially for children. Water serves as a major medium for disease transmission. And as stated by WHO, the most predominant waterborne disease, diarrhoea, causes 1, 8 million deaths every year. 1, 4 million deaths are among children under the age of five, and this constitutes 15 % of all deaths. This situation is unacceptable. 

Water and adequate sanitation are linked to just about all the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs), but as the before mentioned figures sadly illustrates, the health related MDGs in particular. By improving the quality of water supplies and sanitation facilities, and let us not forget the importance of hygiene, the occurrence of several diseases will be reduced.

The Norwegian Government also sees, that being active in the work being done under the WHO/UNECE Protocol on Water and Health is an efficient way to contribute to the UN Millennium Goals. 

Norway ratified the Protocol the 6th of January 2004, and the Protocol became thus a legally binding instrument. We are, however, still in the process of setting national targets according to Article 6 of the Protocol. The responsibility in the water and sanitation area is divided between several national bodies, and we hope to be able to set our national targets during 2011.  

Norway is in a good situation regarding access to clean water and sanitation facilities by having access to enough amount of water. However, we do also have some challenges in the area, and we believe the Protocol to be an important instrument in improving the situation. This proves that the Protocol is a flexible tool that is created to facilitate the work of the countries in the pan-European area regarding access to clean water and safe sanitation.

 As mentioned earlier, we believe the work of setting targets to be a crucial instrument in the implementation of the Protocol, and we believe it to be important to have good guidelines and instruments in the surveillance of the waterborne diseases. The Norwegian structure of water- and sanitation plants consists of many small facilities, and we welcome the work under the new programme regarding small scale water- and sanitation facilities. 

Norway has a long tradition for active involvement in the work of the Protocol. The Oslo Roundtable on Water and Health in 2004 was organised by WHO in collaboration with UNECE and with the support of the Government of Norway. I am therefore pleased to see that so many Parties are present here today committed to contribute to the important work being done under the Protocol on Water and Health. 

The Oslo Roundtable initiated an active involvement of Norway in the work under the Protocol. First of all, the idea of creating a Project Facilitation Mechanism was our contribution to make the UNECE/WHO Protocol an efficient tool for streamlined and targeted assistance to countries in need of help. This relates in particular to specific countries of the European Bank of Reconstruction and Development (EBRD), - especially in Central Asia.

 
The Project Facilitation Mechanism limits itself to render assistance to develop target plans for improving the clean water supply. There are either competences or resources under the Mechanism to engage itself in necessary improvements of infra structure to improve the access to clean and safe water. Norway in cooperation with EBRD therefore initiated a Water Fund under the auspices of EBRD to take the lead in offering financing improvements of infrastructure in these countries. There is an urgent need for donor countries to support the EBRD Water Fund.

 
It is obvious that the Mechanism has the potential to contribute to an effective realization of the Millennium Goals and is an instrument well designed to respond to the expectations of countries that have announced need for assistance. Today we have eight applicants at the table of the Project Facilitation Mechanism (Ukraine and Moldova to be finalised and in addition the Kyrgyz Republic, Tajikistan, Uzbekistan, Georgia, Armenia, Montenegro and Russia). 

In addition, the Norwegian Government has taken an active part in the different expert- and working groups under the Protocol and also a member of the Bureau. We will also do our utmost to support and be an active and leading Party in the next three years, and participate actively in the frame of the new programme of work. 

Given the fact that nearly 140 million people in our pan-European area still live in homes that are not connected to a safe drinking-water supply, the work of the Protocol will be important for many years to come and it will require our commitment and contribution.

Thank you! 

